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LETTER OF INFORMATION  
 
 Thank you for the opportunity to provide written comments regarding House Bill 1319. 
House Bill 1319 would add a new mandated benefit to the Insurance Article in § 15-853 and 
require insurers, nonprofit health service plans, and health maintenance organizations to provide 
coverage for certain long-term antibiotic treatment of Lyme disease and other related tick-borne 
illnesses. It would also prohibit these entities from denying certain treatments that may be 
categorized as unproven, experimental, or investigational in nature. 

 
 The bill contains a definition for “Long-Term Antibiotic Therapy” in paragraph (a)(3) of § 
15-856 of the Insurance Article, although this term is not used anywhere else in the bill.  The term 
used within the benefit description in subsection (c) of § 15-856 is “Long-Term Antibiotic 
Treatment.”  We recommend that the bill be revised to use consistent terminology between the 
definitions section and the benefit description. 

 
Under § 31-116(a), (c), and (d) of the Insurance Article, mandates adopted after December 

31, 2011 are not applicable to the non-grandfathered individual and small employer markets if the 
mandates are not included in the State benchmark plan.  Therefore, as drafted, House Bill 1319 
would not apply to non-grandfathered individual and small employer health benefit plans. If the 
bill is intended to apply the new mandate to these plans, the bill will need to be revised to state 
that the mandate applies to all markets, irrespective of §§ 31-116(a), (c), and (d).   Please note, 
however, that, due to federal regulations, expanding the bill in this manner would trigger a 
requirement that the State defray the cost of the new mandate, to the extent the mandate applies to 
non-grandfathered individual and small employer health benefit plans. 
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While the Maryland Insurance Administration (MIA) does not have a policy position on 

House Bill 1319, the MIA believes it is important to clarify for the Committee the actual scope of 
the bill and the fiscal impact to the State if the new mandate is applied to non-grandfathered 
individual and small employer health benefit plans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


